DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: April 13, 2022
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair; Drew Groves, Vice Chair; Darlene Jarvis, George Holt, Ron Jarvis, Stan Sowle, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett (alternate)
MEMBERS ABSENT:  None
Also present:  Bryan Comeau (Commission’s consulting forester), Jon Reckard  
MINUTES: February’s minutes were accepted (March meeting was cancelled) 
OLD BUSINESS:

Kimball Pond Stewardship Plan  

Bryan Comeau met with the Commission and made note of the changes suggested by members who had reviewed Bryan’s latest draft of the Plan.  Bryan stated that the “Purpose and Intent” section is new and the forest management section has been completely rewritten.  He explained that some of the older sections from the original Plan have been included intact and commented that the Plan may be lengthier than necessary.
Members suggested omitting a section dealing with the Nassikas homestead.  Margaret Watkins said she thought the section on potential trails should be replaced with a reference to the Commission’s recently adopted trail policy.  Margaret expressed the importance of including current vernal pools locations.  She also asked Bryan to expand on the Commission’s efforts to reclaim the field south of Kimball Road to enhance the wildlife habitat while controlling the spread of invasive plants.  Brett St. Clair suggested that the Plan recommend repainting the blazes along boundary lines every 10 years.  He also requested that the current snowmobile trail policy be included in the appendices.
Bryan expects to have the final draft available for review at the next Commission meeting (May 11th).

Nassikas 5 acre lot/easement

Susan Francher from the Division of Natural and Cultural Resources contacted Brett St. Clair to confirm that the former Nassikas house lot is now under easement.
Trail development

The Commission hopes to establish a public trail that connects the Dunbarton Elementary School parking lot to the Koerber property which is now under easement.  The Commission will need to acquire permission from a landowner before routing a trail across private property.  Drew Groves has emailed one landowner but has received no response.  Margaret Watkins volunteered to seek permission from another landowner whose property abuts the Koerber property.       
NEW BUSINESS:

Membership

Keith Bennett has been appointed by the Selectmen to serve as an alternate on the Commission and has been sworn in as such.   

Gile Hill Road upgrades

The Planning Board is reviewing plans for a new subdivision on Gile Hill Road.  The road is a designated “scenic road”.   The Conservation Commission’s approval is needed before trees can be cut or stonewalls altered on a scenic road.  It is expected that approval of the subdivision will prompt upgrades to the road which could adversely impact its scenic qualities.  George Holt will draft a letter to the Planning Board suggesting that members of both the Planning Board and Conservation Commission meet to walk Gile Hill Road in order to discuss the upgrades.
Brett St. Clair mentioned that a scenic road policy should be drafted by the Commission.
Kuncanowet Natural Area

Darlene Jarvis reported that she and Ron Jarvis replaced the sign at the entrance to the area since the original sign was in poor condition.    

Trail Clean Up Day

Brett proposed that the public be invited to help trim back trails in the Kimball Pond and Bela Brook Conservation Areas on Saturday April 30, 2022 starting at 9 AM.  Drew Groves will coordinate volunteers at Kimball Pond and Brett at Bela Brook.                        

NEXT MEETING: May 11, 2022, 6:00 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

